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5506 Alhambra Avenue
Baltimore, MD 21212
Greetings, members of Baltimore City government. My name is Dante Davidson-Swinton, and I am the founder and executive director of Our Zero Waste Future. Last month made 40 years of Baltimore’s dependence on the WIN Waste trash incinerator, commonly known as BRESCO. That is 40 years too many, and this budget shows a lack of commitment to make the transition away from the largest air polluter in the city. The Fiscal 2024 performance measures listed in Service 663: Waste and Recycling show the city collected a total of 168,320 tons of waste, but only 25,078 tons of that collection were from recycling. This amounts to a recycling rate of just under 15%. However, the EPA recognizes that at least 75% of the materials we throw away daily are reusable, recyclable, and compostable. The city has never provided a robust education program on the economic and environmental benefits of reuse, recycling, and composting, and this must change for Fiscal 2026. Our recommendation is $4 per household to present not only what is and what is not recyclable, but also why it is critical we transition away from the dependence on BRESCO, the potential monetary value the city could garner from the direct sale of recyclables, and the job opportunities that would be created from higher waste diversion. This would amount to at least $840,000 for the 210,000 single-family homes, and an additional $150,000 or more for multi-family dwellings as well, for a total of $990,000. This may sound like a lot of money, but consider that this cost is just 7% of the funds requested for tipping fees at the incinerator, which only produces air pollution, a little bit a steam, and toxic ash that contributes half the weight delivered to Quarantine Road Landfill every year. 
Moreover, we do not see a line item for additional public trash cans distribution like the ones found downtown for our communities. This may be included in the $718,000 requested for the municipal trash can program, but this is not clear. We definitely do not see a line item for new public recycling cans or stations, which are another key component to increasing our diversion rates. 
Finally, the Less Waste, Better Baltimore plan calls for a city commitment to deconstruction of buildings over demolition, and this budget should include funding for a position to oversee the implementation of this policy, which could be housed in DPW or within the Planning Department in the Office of Sustainability.
We deeply appreciate the city’s creation of the zero waste manager position in recent years, but this budget needs to empower the work she and her team are trying to do. 

Kind regards,
Dante Davidson-Swinton
Executive Director
Our Zero Waste Future
ourzwf.org
864-371-2574
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